Las Positas College

Classified Senate

Minutes

January 16, 2002

Luncheon Meeting

Staff Lounge


PRESENT:  All Council members were in attendance.  Well over 50 classified staff members attended the luncheon meeting.

I. Call to Order

President Connie Bish called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.

II. Approval of Minutes

Motion:  The minutes of November 21, 2002 were approved as presented.

MSC:      Earl Weaver/Roni Jennings, unanimous, motion carried

III. Agenda

As presented.

IV. Reports

A. President 

Connie Bish reported that she attended a workshop on the budget, which was presented by the Association of Community College Administrators.  She pointed out that the Governor’s current budget proposal is tentative and must be approved by the Legislature.  The Administration has advised against jumping to conclusions and getting caught up in the rumor mill.  Connie asked everyone to verify rumors with Judy Martinez, President Halliday or herself.

The Granlibakken Conference in coming up soon.  The Classified Senate will apply for a scholarship for one individual to attend the conference.  If there are no funds available, we will ask members to vote on possibly using money from the Classified Senate budget.

B. Vice President 

No report.

C. Activities Coordinators 

Diana Navarro-Kleinschmidt was pleased with the turnout for the Build Your Own Burrito Fiesta, and she encouraged everyone present to enjoy themselves. 
D. Treasurer

Veronica Neigsch reported that the Classified Senate Social Account was healthy with a current balance of approximately $1,500.

E. Group I       

No report.

Group II 

Doris Scott reported that Pam Luster is the new Vice President of Student Services.   Marilyn Riddle, who also works at the Book Store, is a new employee for the DSPS Workability Program. 

Group III

Linda Peifer reported that Philip Manwell will serve as the Interim Dean for Division I.  New hire, Simone Johnson, is the new Administrative Assistant II for the Early Childhood Development Program. 



Group IV 

Carol Abert reported that there have been no new hires.  Ann Powell suffered a stroke in early January and will not be teaching during the spring semester.  Adjunct instructors will fill in for Ann until she is well enough to resume her teaching responsibilities.

Ralph Kindred will serve as Dean for the newly created Division V.  The new Division will be composed of eight people from Technology, Electronics, the Computer Center, and the PDC.  

V. Good of the Order

Stan Barnes introduced new Grounds Keeper, Ron Ribali.

Mary Straight reported that Division IV Dean, Dr. Roshong, would retire some time in March 2003. 

Connie Bish thanked and acknowledged those individuals who organized the Burrito Fiesta.  She also thanked Janice Cantua, Earl Weaver and Carolyn Smutney for their delicious dessert contributions.  Special thanks were extended to Stan Barnes for his donation of meat and homemade cookies.  

VI. Adjournment

Motion:   The Senate shall adjourn at 12:40 p.m.

MSC:       Carmen McCauley/Earl Weaver, unanimous, motion carried
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